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City of Stratford, Corporate Services Department 
Clerk’s Office 
City Hall, P. O. Box 818, Stratford, Ontario N5A 6W1 
Tel: 519-271-0250, extension 5237 
Email: clerks@stratford.ca 
Website: www.stratford.ca 

April 25, 2024 

Sent via email to: hboardman@amaranth.ca 

Holly Boardman 
Deputy Clerk 
Township of Amaranth 

Re: Resolution -  Operational Budget Funding  

We acknowledge receipt of your correspondence dated March 12, 2024, regarding the 
above-mentioned matter.  

The said correspondence was provided to Stratford City Council for their information as 
part of the March 25, 2024, Council meeting Consent Agenda (CA-2024-047). At the 
meeting, Council adopted the following resolution: 

THAT CA-2024-047, being a resolution from the Township of 
Amaranth regarding Operational Budget Funding, be endorsed. 

Sincerely, 
T. Dafoe 
Tatiana Dafoe, Clerk 
/mf 
 
cc: Hon. Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario 
 Hon. Paul Calandra, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing 

Matthew Rae, MPP Perth-Wellington  
Association of Ontario Municipalities (AMO) 
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374028 6TH LINE      AMARANTH ON      L9W 0M6 
 

March 12, 2024 
 
Hon. Paul Calandra 
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing 
 
Sent by email to: Paul.Calandra@pc.ola.org 
 
Re: Operational Budget Funding 
 
At its regular meeting of Council held on March 6, 2024, the Township of Amaranth 
Council passed the following resolution. 
 

Resolution #: 4 
Moved by: G Little 
Seconded by: A. Stirk 
Whereas all Ontario municipalities are prohibited from running budget deficits for 
operating purposes, and; 
Whereas all Ontario municipalities have similar pressures with respect to aging 
infrastructure and operating costs for policing, and; 
Whereas the City of Toronto has recently received Provincial funding to cover a 
$1.2 billion dollar operating shortfall and approximately $12 million in Federal and 
Provincial funding for their Police operating budget, and; 
Whereas the City of Toronto has the lowest tax rates in the Province, 
approximately 40% less than the average Dufferin rural municipal tax rate. 
Be it Resolved That the Township of Amaranth call on the Province of Ontario 
to treat all municipalities fairly and provide equivalent representative operational 
budget funding amounts to all Ontario municipalities. 
CARRIED  

 
Please do not hesitate to contact the office if you require any further information on this 
matter.  
 
Yours truly,  

 
Nicole Martin, Dipl. M.A. 
CAO/Clerk 
C: Premier of Ontario; AMO; Ontario Municipalities 
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City of Stratford, Corporate Services Department 
Clerk’s Office 
City Hall, P. O. Box 818, Stratford, Ontario N5A 6W1 
Tel: 519-271-0250, extension 5237 
Email: clerks@stratford.ca 
Website: www.stratford.ca 

April 25, 2024 

Sent via emailto klepik@cobourg.ca 

Kristina Lepik  
Deputy Clerk/Manger, Legislative Services 
The Corporation of the Town of Cobourg 
 
Re: Resolution -  Proposed Amendment to Subsection 27(16) of the OHA  

We acknowledge receipt of your correspondence dated March 8, 2024, regarding the 
above-mentioned matter.  

The said correspondence was provided to Stratford City Council for their information as 
part of the March 25, 2024, Council meeting Consent Agenda (CA-2024-044). Council 
adopted the following resolution: 

THAT CA-2024-044, being a resolution from the Town of Coburg 
regarding a proposed amendment to Subsection 27(16) of the 
Ontario Heritage Act, be endorsed.   

Sincerely, 
T. Dafoe 
Tatiana Dafoe, Clerk 
/mf 
 
cc: Hon. Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario 

Matthew Rae, MPP Perth-Wellington 
All Ontario municipalities 
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Resolution 

The Corporation of the 
Town of Cobourg 

1 

All Ontario Municipalities Town of Cobourg 
 55 King Street West,  
Sent via email  Cobourg, ON, K9A 2M2 
 clerk@cobourg.ca 
 Town of Cobourg 
  
 March 8, 2024 
  
 

RE: Correspondence from the Architectural Conservancy Ontario regarding Proposed 
Amendment to Subsection 27(16) of the Ontario Heritage Act with respect to the 
removal of listed (non-designated) properties from municipal heritage registers 

Please be advised that the Town of Cobourg Council, at its meeting held on February 
28, 2024, passed the following resolution: 
 

WHEREAS subsection 27(16) of the Ontario Heritage Act stipulates that any non-
designated heritage property listed on the municipal register of properties as of 
December 31, 2022 shall be removed from the municipal register on or before 
January 1, 2025, if the council of the municipality does not give a notice of intention 
to designate the property under subsection 29(1) of the Ontario Heritage Act on or 
before January 1, 2025; and  

WHEREAS since January 1, 2023, municipal staff and members of the municipal 
heritage committee in the Town of Cobourg have been diligently working to: review 
the municipal heritage register; research the heritage value and interest of listed 
(non-designated) properties; review and research the heritage value and interest 
of non-designated properties; contact owners of such properties; determine which 
properties should potentially be designated in accordance with the provisions of 
Section 29 of the Ontario Heritage Act; and take all required steps to designate 
such properties; and 

WHEREAS the above-noted work involving 213 listed properties in the Town of 
Cobourg is extremely time-consuming and cannot be completed by December 31, 
2024 with the limited municipal resources available.  
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Resolution 

The Corporation of the 
Town of Cobourg 

2 

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Council of the Town of Cobourg 
authorize the Mayor to promptly send a letter to Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario, 
and Michael Ford, Minister of Citizenship and Multiculturalism, requesting that 
Subsection 27(16) of the Ontario Heritage Act be amended to extend the above-
noted deadline for five years from January 1, 2025 to January 1, 2030; and  

FURTHER THAT Council direct staff to forward this resolution to all 443 
municipalities in Ontario seeking support of the ACO correspondence. 

 
Sincerely,  

 
Kristina Lepik 
Deputy Clerk/Manager, Legislative Services 

 

Page 21 of 79



Page 1 of 1 

 

City of Stratford, Corporate Services Department 
Clerk’s Office 
City Hall, P. O. Box 818, Stratford, Ontario N5A 6W1 
Tel: 519-271-0250, extension 5237 
Email: clerks@stratford.ca 
Website: www.stratford.ca 

April 25, 2024 

Sent via email to: jkirkelos@lincoln.ca 

Julie Kirkelos 
Town Clerk 
Town of Lincoln 

Dear Julie Kirkelos: 
 
Re: Resolution -  Increased Funding to Libraries and Museums in Ontario  

We acknowledge receipt of your correspondence dated February 28, 2024, regarding the 
above-mentioned matter.  

The said correspondence was provided to Stratford City Council for their information as 
part of the March 25, 2024, Council meeting Consent Agenda (CA-2024-036). Council 
adopted the following resolution: 

That CA-2024-036, being a resolution from the Town of Lincoln 
regarding Increased Funding to Libraries and Museums in Ontario, 
be endorsed. 

Sincerely, 
T. Dafoe 
Tatiana Dafoe, Clerk 
/mf 
 
cc: Hon. Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario 

Hon. Neil Lumsden, Minister of Tourism, Culture and Sport 
Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) 
All Ontario municipalities 
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April 24, 2024 

 

The Honourable Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario 
Legislative Building 
Queens Park 
Toronto ON M7A 1A1 

DELIVERED VIA EMAIL 

Dear Premier Ford,  

Re: Motion regarding Accessible Ontario by 2025 

Please be advised that at its regular meeting of April 23, 2024, Loyalist Township 

Council passed the following resolution: 

Resolution 2024-93 

Moved by Councillor Proderick 

Seconded by Councillor Willis 

 

WHEREAS the Accessibility for Ontarians With Disabilities Act (AODA) is ground-

breaking legislation, created to help people with disabilities fully participate in society, 

bring them to the table in crafting regulations, and build mechanisms to enforce 

standards; 

WHEREAS Rich Donovan, an expert in accessibility issues, was appointed as the 

Independent Reviewer of the Act in 2022, and in his 2023 legislative review declared a 

crisis as a necessary catalyst to get Ontario back on track for accessibility; 

WHEREAS at least 2.9 million Ontarians currently live with a disability, representing at 

least 22% of the consumer base and the workforce, but due to barriers, Ontarians with 

disabilities are too often falling short of their full potential; 

WHEREAS the AODA aims to develop, implement and enforce standards related to 

goods, services, accommodation, employment and buildings before Jan. 1, 2025, and 

municipalities, as the level of government closest to the people are at the front lines, 

developing, implementing and enforcing these standards without meaningful guidance 

on its implementation and/or enforcement by the Province; 
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WHEREAS people with disabilities and advocates note the slow pace of current and 

previous Ontario governments in implementing the AODA and there are growing 

concerns there will be no renewed push to keep accessibility issues at the forefront after 

2025; 

WHEREAS Loyalist Township is dedicated and committed to creating a welcoming 

environment so that all people may have equitable access to programs, goods, services 

and facilities, but making investments to achieve the AODA standards has been 

challenging given the lack of consistent and stable funding for municipalities to remove 

accessibility barriers; 

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Council of Loyalist Township strongly 

encourages action on the part of the Provincial Government to urgently: 

a) create a "Municipal Accessibility Fund" for municipalities to develop, implement 

and enforce AODA standards related to goods, services, accommodation, 

employment and buildings. Such a fund could be modeled after the Canada 

Community-Building Fund or the Ontario Cannabis Legalization Implementation 

Fund on a per household basis; 

b) to commit to working with municipalities to implement the Donovan Review 

immediate crisis recommendations; 

AND FURTHER THAT a copy of this resolution be sent to Honourable Doug Ford, 

Premier of Ontario, Honourable Raymond Sung Joon Cho Minister of Seniors and 

Accessibility, Honourable Micheal Parsa, Minister of Children, Community, and Social 

Services, Honourable Sylvia Jones, Minister of Health, Honourable Paul Calandra, 

Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, the Federation of Canadian Municipalities, 

the Association of Municipalities of Ontario, and the Eastern Ontario Wardens Caucus, 

and all Ontario Municipalities for their support. 

Motion carried. 
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Sincerely,  

 
Anne Kantharajah 
Township Clerk  
akantharajah@loyalist.ca 
613-386-7351 Ext. 121 
 
cc: Honourable Raymond Sung Joon Cho Minister of Seniors and Accessibility  
Honourable Micheal Parsa, Minister of Children, Community, and Social Services 
Honourable Sylvia Jones, Minister of Health 
Honourable Paul Calandra, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, 
Federation of Canadian Municipalities 
Association of Municipalities of Ontario 
Eastern Ontario Wardens Caucus 
Jim Hegadorn, Mayor, Loyalist Township 
Rebecca Murphy, CAO, Loyalist Township 
Councillor Proderick, Loyalist Township 
Councillor Willis, Loyalist Township 
Ontario Municipalities 
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April 24, 2024 

 

The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau 

Office of the Prime Minister 

80 Wellington Street 

Ottawa, ON 

K1A 0A2 

DELIVERED VIA EMAIL 

Dear Prime Minister,  

Re: Motion regarding Housing Funding 

Please be advised that at its regular meeting of April 23, 2024, Loyalist Township 

Council passed the following resolution: 

Resolution 2024-95 

Moved by Councillor Willis 

Seconded by Councillor Ennis 

 

WHEREAS Loyalist Township is in need of $4,375,000 in funding to complete the 

Peak Flow Equalization and Headworks Upgrades at the Amherstview Water Pollution 

Control Plant in 2024, which is critical in the ongoing development of new homes in 

Loyalist Township; 

 

AND WHEREAS the Township cannot afford to increase Water or Sewer rates to fund 

all of this infrastructure; 

 

AND WHEREAS increased Debt to build the project will just increase costs to Water 

and Sewer rates, or increased costs to developers; 

 

AND WHEREAS Loyalist Township is currently experiencing a housing crisis from all 

citizens; 
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AND WHEREAS Peak Flow Equalization and Headworks Upgrades at the Amherstview 

Water Pollution Control Plant are projected to accommodate 1889 new residential units 

to be completed, 607 which are shovel ready;  

 
AND WHEREAS Loyalist Township is not currently eligible for funding under the 
Provincial Building Faster Fund as its population is below the threshold; 
 
AND WHEREAS Loyalist Township is submitting an application to the provincial 

Housing-Enabling Water Systems Fund which has only $825M available in funding 

of which the province would only fund up to 73% to a maximum of $35M for one 

project; 

 

AND WHEREAS additional funding has not been allocated from the Federal 

Government to enhance the Housing-Enabling Water Systems Funding; 

 

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT Loyalist Township calls on the Federal 

Government to re-evaluate their lack of funding for municipalities with a population 

less than 50,000 in rural Ontario and to make available funding for infrastructure 

programs to help build infrastructure to help build much-needed new homes; 

 

AND FURTHER THAT the Province of Ontario be asked to prioritize funding from the  

$825M Housing Enabling Water Systems Fund to municipalities without housing targets 

that are not eligible for funding under the Building Faster Fund; 

 

AND FURTHER THAT this motion be circulated to Honourable Justin Trudeau, Prime 

Minister, Honourable Sean Fraser, Federal Minister for Housing, Honourable Doug 

Ford, Premier of Ontario, Ministry of Infrastructure, Ministry of Municipal Affairs and 

Housing, Shelby Kramp-Neuman MP of Hastings-Lennox and Addington and Ric 

Bresee MPP of Hastings-Lennox and Addington, and all municipalities, for their support.  

Motion carried. 
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Sincerely,  

 
Anne Kantharajah 
Township Clerk  
akantharajah@loyalist.ca 
613-386-7351 Ext. 121 
 
cc: the Honourable Sean Fraser, Federal Minister for Housing 
Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario 
Ministry of Infrastructure 
Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing 
Shelby Kramp-Neuman MP Hastings - Lennox and Addington 
Ric Bresee, MPP Hastings - Lennox and Addington 
Jim Hegadorn, Mayor, Loyalist Township 
Rebecca Murphy, CAO, Loyalist Township 
Councillor Willis, Loyalist Township 
Councillor Ennis, Loyalist Township 
Ontario Municipalities 
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April 24, 2024 

 

Hon. Sylvia Jones, Minister of Health  

Ministry of Health  

5th Floor - 777 Bay St.  

Toronto, ON M7A 2J3 

DELIVERED VIA EMAIL 

Dear Minister,  

Re: Motion regarding Public Health Ontario Labs 

Please be advised that at its regular meeting of April 23, 2024, Loyalist Township 

Council passed the following resolution: 

Resolution 2024-94 

Moved by Deputy Mayor Townend 

Seconded by Councillor Willis 

 

WHEREAS the mission of Public Health Ontario (PHO) is to "enable informed decisions 

and get actions that protect and promote health and contribute to reducing health 

inequities", there are grave concerns that the closure of six community-based PHO labs 

will increase health inequities, especially for rural communities; and 

WHEREAS combined these labs collect and process thousands of water samples and 

time sensitive medical tests each day; and 

WHEREAS there are grave concerns about the integrity of samples being compromised 

if travel time is increased by centralizing all tests to a few locations; and 

WHEREAS these labs already process overflow tests and samples when labs such as 

Toronto and Ottawa cannot keep up to demand and many scaled up to meet demand 

during the COVID-19 pandemic; and 

WHEREAS frequent drinking water testing services is vital for Ontarians who draw their 

water from private drinking water systems (i.e. wells) and protecting groundwater quality 

and quantity is a shared responsibility. 
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NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT As stewards of care for the Safe Drinking 

Water Act, 2022, Council of Loyalist Township urges the provincial government to take 

caution against acting on the recommendations stated in the aforementioned audit 

report. 

AND FURTHER THAT this motion be circulated to Honourable Sylivia Jones, Minister 
of Health, Shelby Kramp-Neuman MP of Hastings-Lennox and Addington, Ric Bresee 
MPP of Hastings-Lennox and Addington and all municipalities, for their support.  
Motion carried. 

 
Sincerely,  

 
Anne Kantharajah 
Township Clerk  
akantharajah@loyalist.ca 
613-386-7351 Ext. 121 
 
cc: Shelby Kramp-Neuman MP - Hastings-Lennox & Addington 
Ric Bresee, MPP Hastings - Lennox & Addington 
Jim Hegadorn, Mayor, Loyalist Township 
Rebecca Murphy, CAO, Loyalist Township 
Deputy Mayor Townend, Loyalist Township 
Councillor Willis, Loyalist Township 
Ontario Municipalities 
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MULTI-MUNICIPAL ENERGY WORKING GROUP 
TOM ALLWOOD, COUNCILLOR, GREY HIGHLANDS, CHAIR 

JIM HANNA, DEPUTY MAYOR, HURON-KINLOSS, VICE-CHAIR 
1925 BRUCE ROAD 10, BOX 70, CHESLEY, ON NOG 1L0 

519-363-3039  FAX: 519-363-2203
jhamilton@arran-elderslie.ca

May 1, 2024 

Dear Mayor and Members of Council, 

The Multi-Municipal Energy Working Group (MMEWG) continues to actively follow the 
procurement processes the Independent Electricity System Operator (IESO) is 
undertaking to procure additional capacity to meet projected future energy needs.  
Details released regarding the Long-Term 2 Request for Proposals (LT2 RFP)plus 
subsequent LT RFPs has raised many concerns.   

The IESO RFPs call for 5 TWh of new energy generation, and proposes that this be mostly 
derived from 2000 MW of new energy generation produced by mostly wind and solar 
by 2030.  It further proposes that a portion of this generation could be derived by 
repowering on the current footprint of existing wind turbines that will reach their end of 
contract life between 2026 and 2034.   

Since existence, the now Multi-Municipal Energy Working Group, formerly known as the 
Multi-Municipal Wind Turbine Working Group, has continued to advocate for stronger 
safety measures and best practices related to wind turbine installations across the 
province.  To date, many of the concerns raised have not been addressed with the 
Ministry of Environment, Conservation and Parks confirmed in a recent IESO 
engagement session that no changes to the existing setbacks are planned.   

Severe health effects to many residents living within the vicinity of project sites have 
been identified and continue to jeopardized the health and well-being of many 
residents. The current setbacks from other activities are not sufficient to protect against 
the full range of noise emissions from wind turbines.  The MMEWG will be making a 
presentation on this topic to the Grey Bruce Public Health Unit in the March in an effort 
to bring these concerns to the forefront in advance of the repowering of current 
projects.   

Public safety continues to remain a paramount concern of the MMEWG.  Setbacks for 
tower collapse remain insufficient.  The current blade length plus 10 metres requirement 
not a strong enough protective measure for existing projects let alone repowered 
turbines on existing footprints.  Setbacks for ice throw are also insufficient, as the blade 
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length plus 10 metre setback is less than the ice throw distance witnessed in Ontario.  
Ontario has witnessed turbine fire and flaming debris on the ground at 200 metres, while 
setback was 50 metres.  A Ministry review failed to recommend industry standard 
protective barriers for fire suppression in spite of examples of fires in similar turbines. 

In 2013, 115 municipalities declared themselves “Unwilling Hosts” for wind turbine 
projects.  With the expected surge in proposals given the ambitious procurement efforts 
being undertaken by the IESO, and little change in the regulations, the MMEWG 
strongly recommends that municipalities reaffirm their unwillingness to host projects until 
the appropriate ministries address the concerns and make stronger rules and 
regulations to ensure that, as municipal leaders, provide measures necessary for the 
health, safety and well-being of citizens within our jurisdiction, as mandated by the 
Municipal Act, 2001, as amended.  Over the past month, the municipalities of Arran-
Elderslie, Chatsworth and East Zorra-Tavistock have taken this step.  

For consideration, a DRAFT declaration has been attached.  Should your municipality 
declare its intention, please let us and we will continue to keep you apprised of any 
advancements in the industry and regulations.   

Warm Regards, 

p.p.
Tom Allwood,
Chair, Multi-Municipal Energy Working Group
Councillor, Municipality of Grey Highlands
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Independent Electrical System Operator 
By email: engagement@ieso.ca 

Re: Municipality/Township of ______________________ – Wind Turbine Projects 

Please be advised at the Municipality/Township of ___________ Council meeting held on 
____________, the following resolution was approved: 

WHEREAS the Independent Electrical System Operator (the IESO) has proposed to move 
forward with three RFPs where new wind turbine projects can receive a contract from 
the IESO; and 

WHEREAS people living near existing wind turbines report considerable impact on their 
lives due to noise and other emissions from the wind turbines; and 

WHEREAS there are gaps in the enforcement of key terms of the Renewable Energy 
Approvals governing existing projects relative to noise standards and resolution of 
complaints; and 

WHEREAS municipal approval is required to locate one of these projects in the 
Municipality/Township of ____________; and 

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Council does not support the establishment of any 
new wind turbine projects within the municipality; and 

THAT the IESO be directed to advise potential applicants of this resolution. 

Sincerely, 

Clerk, Municipality/Township of ___________ 

c:  
The Hon. Todd Smith - Minister of Energy -  MinisterEnergy@ontario.ca 
David Donovan, Chief of Staff, david.donovan@ontario .ca 
Association of Municipalities of Ontario - policy@amo.on.ca 
Local MPP 
Multi-Municipal Energy Working Group – jhamilton@arran-elderslie.ca 
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April 25, 2024

Honourable Doug Ford
Premier's Office
Room 281
Legislative Building, Queen's Park Come for a visit. Stay for a lifestyie.
Toronto, ON M7A 1A1
douQ.fordco^pc.ola.ora

Re: Northumberland Inter-Municipal Task Force on Housing and Homelessness motion re:
Funding Social Services

At its meeting of April 25, 2024, Council considered the update brought forward by Councillor Rob
Pope re: Northumberland Inter-Municipal Task Force on Housing and Homelessness motion re:
Funding Social Service and passed the following motion:

Motion No. THC-240425-21

Moved by Councillor Rob Pope
Seconded by Councillor Daniel Giddings

Whereas Ontario is experiencing a housing crisis, with housing costs far exceeding affordable
levels by any standard including in Northumberland County;

And Whereas the prevalence of homelessness is quickly increasing beyond the capacity of
local governments to create new emergency, transitional, or affordable housing;

And Whereas homelessness is a condition that can largely be prevented with adequate
resources, but that nonetheless puts an increasing number of residents at risk of considerable
harm or death;

And Whereas insufficient housing and social services fail not only to provide for those
experiencing homelessness, but also cause significant economic costs to lower and upper tier
municipalities as well as to the province in the form of higher policing, first responder,
healthcare, and economic development costs, among others;

And Whereas insufficient housing and social services fail not only to provide for those
experiencing homelessness, but also cause significant social costs in communities that
experience social estrangement, insecurity, and fear associated with increased crime and
visible drug use, all of which causes considerable social and political unrest;

And Whereas the Province of Ontario dictates the requirement for social services including
emergency shelters, but limits their operation through insufficient funding, thereby causing said
economic and social costs at the upper and lower tiers of municipal governance;

Municipality of Trent Hills trenthills.ca
P.O. Box 1030, 66 Front Street South, Campbellford, ON KOL 1 LO
t: 705.653.1900 f: 705.653.5203
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And Whereas the municipalities of Northumberland County recognize our moral and legal
obligation to provide adequate shelter and public safety for all residents, but are limited in our
capacity to unilaterally do so by constrained finances;

Now therefore be it resolved that the Municipality of Trent Hills, along with other
Northumberland County municipalities, call upon the Province of Ontario to significantly
increase funding for housing, shelters, and other necessary social services to ensure adequate

levels of sen/ice to meet the needs of our residents;

And that this resolution be forwarded to the Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario, to the
Honourable Paul Calandra, Minister for Municipal Affairs and Housing, the Honourable David
Piccini, Minister of Labour, Immigration, Training and Skills Development and MPP for
Northumberland-Peterborough South, and to all Ontario municipalities.

Carried.

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the Municipality.

Sincerely,

J. Dougfas,
Director o^ 'gislative Services/Clerk
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Town of South Bruce Peninsula  
PO Box 310, 315 George St.  Tel: (519) 534-1400 Fax: (519) 534-4976 
Wiarton ON  N0H 2T0   Toll Free (in 519 area only): 1-877-534-1400 
  

www.southbrucepeninsula.com 

April 29, 2024 
 
The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario  
Legislative Building 
Queen’s Park 
Toronto, Ontario  
N7A 1A1 
 
The Honourable Andrea Khanjin, Minister of the Environment, Conservation and Parks 
Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks 
5th Floor, 777 Bay Street 
Toronto, Ontario 
M7A 2J3  
andrea.khanjin@pc.ola.org 
 
Mr. Rick Byers, MPP Bruce-Grey-Owen Sound 
345 8th Street East 
Owen Sound, Ontario 
N4K 1L3 
Rick.Byers@pc.ola.org 
 
Dear Premier Ford, Minister Khanjin, and Mr. Byers,  
 
At the April 2, 2024, Town of South Bruce Peninsula Council meeting, the following 
resolution was passed: 
 
R-111-2024 
 
Whereas under Ontario Regulation 391/21: Blue Box, producers are fully accountable 
and financially responsible for their products and packaging once they reach their end of 
life and are disposed of, for ‘eligible’ sources only; 
 
And whereas ‘ineligible’ sources which producers are not responsible for including 
businesses, places of worship, daycares, campgrounds, public-facing and internal areas 
of municipal-owned buildings and not-for-profit organizations, such as shelters and food 
banks;  
 
And whereas should a municipality continue to provide services to the ‘ineligible’ 
sources, the municipality will be required to oversee the collection, transportation, and 
processing of the recycling, assuming 100% of the costs;  
 
Therefore be it resolved that the Council of the Corporation of the Town of South 
Bruce Peninsula hereby request that the province amend Ontario Regulation 391/21: 
Blue Box, so that producers are responsible for the end-of-life management of recycling 
products from all sources;  
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And that Council hereby request the support of all Ontario municipalities;  
 
And further that this resolution be forwarded to the Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of 
Ontario, the Honourable Andrea Khanjin, Minister of the Environment, Conservation and 
Parks, the Honourable Rick Byers, MPP Bruce-Grey-Owen Sound, and to all Ontario 
municipalities.   
 
I trust you find this satisfactory; however, should you have any questions or require 
further information, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned.  
 
Yours truly, 
 

 
Brianna Collins, P.Eng.  
Director of Public Works  
 
cc: All Ontario municipalities  
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From the Office of the Clerk 

The Corporation of the County of Prince Edward 

T: 613.476.2148 x 1021 | F: 613.476.5727 

clerks@pecounty.on.ca  |  www.thecounty.ca 

 

January 22, 2024 

Please be advised that during the regular Council meeting of January 16, 2024 the 
following motion regarding support for the Province to expand the life span of fire 
apparatus, specifically pertaining to the replacement of fire trucks due to insurance 
requirements was carried: 

RESOLUTION NO. 2024-46 

DATE:        January 16, 2024 

MOVED BY:  Councillor Nieman 

SECONDED BY:  Councillor Branderhorst 

WHEREAS By-Law 3256-2013, being a By-Law to Establish, Maintain, and Operate 
a Fire Department established service level standards for the Corporation of the 
County of Prince Edward Fire Department; 

AND WHEREAS apparatus and equipment are directly tied to the delivery of fire 
protection services authorized by Council in By-Law 3256-2013, and a safe, reliable 
and diverse fleet is required to serve operational needs; 

AND WHEREAS fire Apparatus is governed by industry best practices, the 
application of law and recognized industry partners, including the Ontario Fire 
Service Section 21 Guidance Notes, National Fire Protection Association Standards, 
The Occupational Health and Safety Act, and Fire Underwriters Survey (FUS); 

AND WHEREAS Fire Underwriters Survey (FUS) is a provider of data, underwriting, 
risk management and legal/regulatory services focusing on community fire-
protection and fire prevention systems in Canada, establishing apparatus 
replacement schedules based on safety and risk mitigation practices; 

AND WHEREAS on November 16, 2023, Council, received report FD-06-2023 
regarding asset Management - Fire Apparatus Fleet Report and noted the budgetary 
pressures of meeting FUS replacement schedules; 

AND WHEREAS no provincial funding is available for new fire trucks, yet, small and 
rural municipalities must meet the same standards set by FUS as larger 
municipalities for fire equipment, including additional pressure to move fire trucks out 
when they reach a specific age, even though they can still meet the safety 
regulations; 
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From the Office of the Clerk 

The Corporation of the County of Prince Edward 

T: 613.476.2148 x 1021 | F: 613.476.5727 

clerks@pecounty.on.ca  |  www.thecounty.ca 

 

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Council of the Corporation of Prince 
Edward County direct the Mayor to draft a letter to MPP Minister Todd Smith 
requesting a meeting to discuss the life span of fire apparatus, specifically pertaining 
to the replacement of fire trucks due to insurance requirements; and 

THAT the Mayor draft a letter to FUS requesting the creation of a new community 
fire-protection and fire prevention insurance system that does not put all 
municipalities under the same umbrella, with distinct categories for rural and urban 
municipalities; 

THAT this resolution be sent to Premier Doug Ford, the Honourable David Piccini, 
Minister of Labour, Immigration, Training and Skills Development, Paul Calandra, 
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing requesting a response on this matter 
within 30 days of receipt; and 

THAT this resolution be shared with all 444 municipalities in Ontario, The Federation 
of Canadian Municipalities (FCM), The Association of Municipalities Ontario (AMO), 
and The Eastern Ontario Wardens’ Caucus (EOWC). 

CARRIED 

 
Yours truly, 

 

Catalina Blumenberg, CLERK 

cc: Mayor Steve Ferguson, Councillor Nieman, Councillor Branderhorst, Marcia Wallace, 
CAO and Fire Chief Chad Brown 
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‘Whereas Ontario is experiencing a housing crisis, with housing costs far exceeding 
affordable levels by any standard, including in Northumberland County; and 
  
Whereas the prevalence of homelessness is quickly increasing beyond the capacity of 
local governments to create new emergency, transitional, or affordable housing; and 
  
Whereas homelessness is a condition that can largely be prevented with adequate 
resources, but that nonetheless puts an increasing number of residents at risk of 
considerable harm or death; and 
  
Whereas insufficient housing and social services fail not only to provide for those 
experiencing homelessness, but also cause significant economic costs to lower and 
upper tier municipalities as well as to the province in the form of higher policing, first 
responder, healthcare, and economic development costs, among others; and 
  
Whereas insufficient housing and social services fail not only to provide for those 
experiencing homelessness, but also cause significant social costs in communities that 
experience social estrangement, insecurity, and fear associated with increased crime 
and visible drug use, all of which causes considerable social and political unrest; and 
  
Whereas the Province of Ontario dictates the requirement for social services including 
emergency shelters, but limits their operation through insufficient funding, thereby 
causing said economic and social costs at the upper and lower tiers of municipal 
governance; and 
  
Whereas the Township of Alnwick/Haldimand recognize our moral and legal obligation 
(according to the mandates of our respective tiers) to provide adequate shelter and 
public safety for all residents, but are limited in our capacity to unilaterally do so by 
constrained finances; and 
  
Whereas the Association of Municipalities of Ontario has requested a social and 
economic prosperity review, in recognition of these and other challenges faced by 
municipal governments as a result of insufficient funding; 
  
Therefore, be it resolved that the Township of Alnwick/Haldimand call upon the Province 
of Ontario to significantly increase funding for housing, shelters, and other necessary 
social services to ensure adequate levels of service to meet the needs of our residents; 
and 
  
Be it further resolved that this resolution be forwarded to AMO; to all Ontario 
municipalities; to the Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario; to the Honourable 
Paul Calandra, Minister for Municipal Affairs and Housing; and to the Honourable David 
Piccini, MPP for Northumberland - Peterborough South.’ 
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The Corporation of the  
Township of Georgian Bluffs 
 

 

1 | Township of Georgian Bluffs | 177964 Grey Road 18, R.R. #3, Owen Sound ON N4K 5N5 
 www.georgianbluffs.ca | P: 519-376-2729 

 
 

April 30, 2024 
 
Re: Resolution to Support - Request to the Province of Ontario for New 
Provincial-Municipal Fiscal Framework 
 
To whom I may concern, 
 
Please be advised that Council for the Township of Georgian Bluffs considered the 
above-noted matter and passed resolution RES2024-071 at the April 10, 2024, meeting 
of Council: 
 

RES2024-071 
Moved By: Councillor Isaac Shouldice 

  Seconded By: Deputy Mayor Grant Pringle  
 

That staff forward a letter in support of the resolution from the Town 
of Bracebridge. 

 
Carried 

The resolution from the Town of Bracebridge is attached below.  

Thank you, 
 
Rayburn Murray 
Deputy Clerk 
Township of Georgian Bluffs 
519-376-2729 x. 603 | rmurray@georgianbluffs.ca 
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March 14, 2024 

Re:  Item for Discussion – Resolution of Support Regarding Request to the Province of Ontario 
for New Provincial-Municipal Fiscal Framework 

At its meeting of March 13, 2024, the Council of the Corporation of the Town of Bracebridge ratified motion 
#24-GC-053, regarding Resolution of Support Regarding Request to the Province of Ontario for New 
Provincial-Municipal Fiscal Framework, as follows: 

“WHEREAS the current provincial-municipal fiscal arrangements are undermining 
Ontario’s economic prosperity and quality of life; 

AND WHEREAS nearly a third of municipal spending in Ontario is for services in areas of 
provincial responsibility and expenditures are outpacing provincial contributions by nearly 
$4 billion a year; 

AND WHEREAS municipal revenues, such as property taxes, do not grow with the 
economy or inflation;  

AND WHEREAS unprecedented population and housing growth will require significant 
investments in municipal infrastructure; 

AND WHEREAS municipalities are being asked to take on complex health and social 
challenges – like homelessness, supporting asylum seekers and addressing the mental 
health and addictions crises; 

AND WHEREAS inflation, rising interest rates, and provincial policy decisions are sharply 
constraining municipal fiscal capacity; 

AND WHEREAS property taxpayers – including people on fixed incomes and small 
businesses – can’t afford to subsidize income re-distribution programs for those most in 
need; 

AND WHEREAS the province can, and should, invest more in the prosperity of 
communities; 

AND WHEREAS municipalities and the provincial government have a strong history of 
collaboration; 

NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Town of Bracebridge calls on the 
Province of Ontario commit to undertaking, with the Association of Municipalities of Ontario, 
a comprehensive social and economic prosperity review to promote the stability and 
sustainability of municipal finances across Ontario; 
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AND FURTHER THAT a copy of this motion be sent to the Premier of Ontario; the Minister 
of Municipal Affairs and Housing; the Minister of Finance; the Local Member of Provincial 
Parliament; the Association of Municipalities of Ontario; the Association of Municipal 
Managers, Clerks and Treasurers of Ontario (AMCTO); the Muskoka and Area Indigenous 
Leadership Table (MAILT); and all Ontario Municipalities.” 

In accordance with Council’s direction, I am forwarding you a copy of the resolution for your reference. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me if I can provide any additional clarification in this regard. 

Yours truly, 

 

 
Lori McDonald 
Director of Corporate Services/Clerk 
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May 06, 2024 

SENT VIA E-MAIL 

Andrea Fisher, Clerk  
The Town of Goderich 
57 West Street 
Goderich, Ontario 
N7A 2K5 

Dear Clerk Fisher, 

RE:  Township of Manitouwadge Resolution – Review of the Ontario Works and Ontario 
Disability Support Program Financial Assistance Rates 

Please be advised that at its regular meeting held on Wednesday, May 1, 2024, the Council of 

the Corporation of the Township of Manitouwadge passed and endorsed the attached resolution 

concerning the Town of Goderich’s resolution regarding a review of the Ontario Works and 

Ontario Disability Support Program financial assistance rates.  

Should you require any additional information, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Many thanks, 

Joleen Keough  
Clerk/Deputy CAO  
The Township of Manitouwadge 

CC:  Premier Doug Ford 
Hon. Paul Calandra 
MPP Lisa Thompson, Huron–Bruce 
Hon. Sylvia Jones 
Association of Municipalities of Ontario 
Ontario Municipal Social Services Association 
Ontario Municipalities 
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 The Corporation of the Town of Grimsby 
 Administration 
 Office of the Town Clerk 
 160 Livingston Avenue, Grimsby, ON L3M 0J5 
 Phone: 905-945-9634 Ext. 2171 | Fax: 905-945-5010 
 Email: vsteele@grimsby.ca 

April 23, 2024 

SENT VIA E-MAIL 

Andrea Fisher, Clerk 
The Town of Goderich 
57 West Street 
Goderich, Ontario 
N7A 2K5 

Dear: Clerk Fisher, 

RE: Town of Goderich Resolution – Review of the Ontario Works and Ontario 
Disability Support Program Financial Assistance Rates 

Please be advised that the Council of the Corporation of the Town of Grimsby at its 

meeting held on April 15, 2024, passed, and endorsed the following resolution: 

Moved: Councillor Korstanje  

Seconded: Councillor DiFlavio 

Resolved that the Town of Goderich's resolution regarding a review of the 

Ontario Works and Ontario Disability Support Program financial assistance rates 

be received and endorsed. 

If you require any additional information, please let me know. 

Regards, 

Victoria Steele 
Town Clerk 
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CC:  Premier Doug Ford 
Hon. Paul Calandra 
MPP Lisa Thompson, Huron–Bruce 
Hon. Sylvia Jones 
Association of Municipalities of Ontario 
Ontario Municipal Social Services Association 
Ontario Municipalities 
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The Town of Goderich 
57 West Street 
Goderich, Ontario 
N7A 2K5 
519-524-8344
townhall@goderich.ca
www.goderich.ca

Wednesday, April 10, 2024 

Catalina Blumenberg 
Clerk 
Prince Edward County 
332 Picton Main Street SENT VIA EMAIL: clerks@pecounty.on.ca  
Picton, Ontario 
K0K 2T0 

RE: Town of Goderich Resolution – Review of the Ontario Works and Ontario Disability 
Support Program Financial Assistance Rates 

Dear C. Blumenberg, 

Please be advised of the following motion passed at the Monday, March 18, 2024, Goderich 
Town Council Meeting: 

Moved By: Councillor Segeren 
Seconded By: Councillor Kelly 

WHEREAS poverty is taking a devastating toll on communities, undermining a 
healthy and prosperous Ontario, with people in receipt of Ontario Works and 
Ontario Disability Support Program being disproportionately impacted; 

WHEREAS the cost of food, housing, medicine, and other essential items have 
outpaced the highest inflation rates seen in a generation; 

WHEREAS people in need of social assistance have been legislated into poverty, 
housing insecurity, hunger, poorer health, their motives questioned, and their 
dignity undermined; 

WHEREAS Ontario Works (OW) Financial Assistance rates have been frozen 
since 2018 ($733 per month); 

WHEREAS Ontario Disability Support Program (ODSP) benefit rates have been 
increased by 6.5 percent as of July 2023 to keep up with inflation, however even 
with the increase, ODSP rates still fall below their value in 2018 ($1,376 when 
adjusted for inflation) and significantly below the disability-adjusted poverty line 
($3,091 per month); 
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The Town of Goderich 
57 West Street 
Goderich, Ontario 
N7A 2K5 
519-524-8344
townhall@goderich.ca
www.goderich.ca

WHEREAS OW and ODSP rates do not provide sufficient income for a basic 
standard of living and, as a result, hundreds of thousands of people across Ontario 
who rely on these programs live in poverty; 

WHEREAS designated Service Managers are doing their part, but do not have 
the resources, capacity, or tools to provide the necessary income and health-
related supports to people experiencing poverty; and 

WHEREAS leadership and urgent action is needed from the Provincial 
Government to immediately develop, resource, and implement a comprehensive 
plan to address the rising levels of poverty in Ontario, in particular for those on 
Ontario Works and Ontario Disability Support Programs; 

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Town of Goderich requests the 
Provincial Government to urgently: 

1. At least double Ontario Works and ODSP rates and index rates to inflation,
answering calls already made by “Raise the Rates” campaign and the “Income
Security Advocacy Centre”;

2. Commit to ongoing cost of living increases above and beyond the rate of
inflation to make up for the years they were frozen;

3. Commit to jointly working between the Ministry of Children, Community,
and Social Services and the Ministry of Health on the best methods of
assessing client needs and then matching those in need to the services they
require;

AND FURTHER THAT a copy of this resolution be sent to the Minister of 
Children, Community, and Social Services, the Minister of Health, the Minister of 
Municipal Affairs and Housing, the Association of Municipalities of Ontario, the 
Ontario Municipal Social Services Association, Huron County Social and 
Property Services, the Western Ontario Wardens Caucus, and all Ontario 
Municipalities.  

CARRIED 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at 519-524-8344 ext. 210 or 
afisher@goderich.ca. 

Yours truly,  

Andrea Fisher 
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The Town of Goderich 
57 West Street 
Goderich, Ontario 
N7A 2K5 
519-524-8344
townhall@goderich.ca
www.goderich.ca

Director of Legislative Services/Clerk 
/ar 

cc. Premier Doug Ford premier@ontario.ca
Hon. Paul Calandra Paul.Calandra@pc.ola.org
MPP Lisa Thompson, Huron–Bruce lisa.thompsonco@pc.ola.org
Hon. Sylvia Jones Sylvia.Jones@pc.ola.org
Association of Municipalities of Ontario resolutions@amo.on.ca
Ontario Municipal Social Services Association dball@omssa.com
Huron County Social and Property Services
Western Ontario Wardens Caucus
Ontario Municipalities

Page 77 of 79

mailto:premier@ontario.ca
mailto:Paul.Calandra@pc.ola.org
mailto:lisa.thompsonco@pc.ola.org
mailto:Sylvia.Jones@pc.ola.org
mailto:resolutions@amo.on.ca
mailto:dball@omssa.com


Page 78 of 79



Page 79 of 79


	Agenda
	3.1. Brudenell, Lyndoch and Raglan Township - Amenity Sharing MOU with School Boards.pdf
	3.2. Brudenell, Lyndoch and Raglan Township - Operational Budget Funding.pdf
	3.3. Brudenell, Lyndoch and Raglan Township - Support of Pembroke Hospital Mental Health Services.pdf
	3.4. Brudenell, Lyndoch, and Raglan Township - New Provincial-Municipal Fiscal Framework.pdf
	3.5. City of Stratford - Operational Budget Funding.pdf
	3.6. City of Stratford - Proposed Amendment to Subsection 27 of the OHA.pdf
	3.7. City of Stratford - Urgent Need for Increased Funding to Libraries and Museums in Ontario.pdf
	3.8. City of Welland - Urgent Need for Increased Funding to Libraries and Museums in Ontario.pdf
	3.9. Loyalist Township - Accessible Ontario by 2025.pdf
	3.10. Loyalist Township - Housing Funding.pdf
	3.11. Loyalist Township - Public Health Laboratories.pdf
	3.12. Municipality of Arran-Elderslie - Unwilling Host.pdf
	3.13. Municipality of Trent Hills - Funding Social Services.pdf
	3.14. Town of Smith Falls - Basic Income Guarantee.pdf
	3.15. Town of South Bruce Peninsula - Ineligible Sources Recycling.pdf
	3.16. Township of Alnwick-Haldimand - Expand Life Span of Fire Apparatus.pdf
	3.17. Township of Alnwick-Haldimand - Funding of Housing, Shelters and other Social Services.pdf
	3.18. Township of Alnwick-Haldimand - Municipal Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act.pdf
	3.19. Township of Alnwick-Haldimand - Use of Long Term Care Funding to Support Community Care Services.pdf
	3.20. Township of Georgian Bluffs - Request to the Province for New Provincial Municipal Fiscal Framework.pdf
	3.21. Township of Manitouwadge - Review of OW and ODSP Financial Assistance Rates.pdf
	3.22. Township of North Glengarry - Amend Blue Box Regulations.pdf

